
 
  

 
MINUTES 

 
Thursday, September 19, 2019 

Meeting Called to Order by Joseph Sibiga: 6:00 PM 
 
 

Planning Board Members Present: Joseph Sibiga, Katherine Parr, Tony Carminati, Travis Coddington, 
Steve Bobik, Chris McInerney.  

 
Absentees: (all present) 

 
Public Present: Code Enforcement Officer Karl Von Hassel, Councilman Mike Dean, Councilman Kevin 

Smith.  
 

 
 
New Business: 

● Acknowledgment of Jerry Huncosky’s resignation. His letter of resignation was accepted. 
 

● Board Members were notified about the new mandatory sexual harassment training. All members 
must submit the completion certification to the Town of Denning by October 1, 2019. 

 
 
Old Business:  

● Councilman Mike Dean came before the Board for a proposed February 2020 extension on his 
logging notification on the 70 acre parcel (SBL 33-1-23). Councilman Dean noted that he missed 
the original March 2, 2019 due to the job not being finished and will submit new insurance proof. 
Motion to approve the extension on the logging notification to February 2020 was made by Chris 
McInerney, and seconded by Steven Bobik. All were in favor. 
 

● Code Enforcement Officer Karl Von Hassel attempted to contact Daniel Bishop, representing Ken 
and Nahoko Kobayashi, regarding the proposed project located on Greenville Road in Sundown 
via telephone during the meeting. Bishop did not arrive to discuss the project and did not answer 
the phone call.  
 

 
 

Motion to end the meeting at 6:41 PM was made by Tony Carminati and seconded by Chris McInerney.  
All were in favor.  

 
Next scheduled meeting is for Thursday, October 17, 2019 at 6:00 PM  

 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by: Christina Wells, Town of Denning Planning Board/ZBA Clerk 
 
 
 
 


